Minutes of the Patient Participation Group held at Wawn Street Surgery on
12th July 2018 at 6pm.


1. Present: Chair welcomed Dr Gill and 4 members to the meeting.

2. Apologies were given for three members. One member had not attended or sent apologies for 3 consecutive meetings. It was agreed that such members would be deemed resigned.

3. There were no new members to be welcomed. At present the group is composed of 8 members.

4. The minutes of the 1st May 2018 meeting were accepted as an accurate record. 

5. There were matters arising from the previous  minutes: 

1. There was further discussion related to the land, adjacent to the surgery, which had previously been available for many years to surgery staff and patients for car-parking (and also to the general public). This land has now been purchased from the local council by an individual and is no longer available for parking – it is fenced off so considerably reducing the parking availability for all concerned. Members thought that the purchase of this land was opportunistic and expressed disgust that the local council had agreed to a deal which appeared to be based effectively on ‘squatter’s right’ (adverse possession). They were equally disgusted that an individual should purchase the land to the detriment of surgery staff, patients and the ‘public good’. Members queried whether other adjacent ‘strips of land’ were now being purchased from the council.

2. It was reported, by a member, that relevant to the ‘Path to Excellence Transformation’, the Sunderland Trust did not appear to be adequately prepared – some services had moved from South Shields to Sunderland but there were shortages of paediatricians and midwives.

3. The secretary reported that he had contacted Mr Gerry Fionda, a participant in the Patient Reference Group seeking more ‘cohesion’ across PPGs in South Tyneside, as requested stating that we wished to support his initiative. Unfortunately there had been no further movement from Mr Fionda on his intentions. The member attending the PRG might be able to help with this.

    6.   Reports

a. Doctor Gill updated the PPG on developments in the surgery. Currently there are three permanent doctors – two Partner GPs: Dr Caroline Gill (4 sessions per week) and Dr Justine Hughes (6 sessions per week) and one Salaried GP: Dr Natalie Hughes (5 sessions per week). It was now planned to appoint three Advanced Nurse Practitioners. A leaflet explaining how the Advanced Nurse Practitioners would work was distributed to the PPG. Other locum doctors working in the surgery are Dr Hand (2 sessions) and Dr Buckle. Dr Gill related that the aim was to have 35 sessions per week (typically a ‘session’ (four hours of GP work) would allow a GP to see patients face to face for 2 hours followed by 2 hours of other GP work such as telephone appointments, writing letters, reviewing reports from hospital consultants, checking prescriptions etc.). In reality, it was not possible, at present, to run 35 sessions per week so the expectation was to undertake 20 sessions (only 17 sessions running per week at present). It was intended that the Advanced Nurse Practitioners would run further sessions triaged via the Care Navigators. 

b. Members: none

6. Questions / comments from members: members expressed appreciation for the work of doctors and associated staff during the present pressured climate.

7. AOB: the secretary was asked to reply positively to a request from Carol Robertson, a Care Navigator at the new facility called Haven Court, to attend our PPG to talk about Haven Court services and answer questions.

8. [bookmark: _GoBack]Date and time of next meeting: Thursday 6th September, 2018.


The meeting cloased at 7.25pm.
